LSSC Meeting Minutes 10/24/24 – mjr
In attendance:

Melanie Rusk (Tech Services)
Sam Lechowicz (Tech Services)
Dulcie Vermillion (Social Science)
Vicki Sparks (Administration)
Jeffrey Loftiss (Physical Science/Engineering)
Catherine Case (Arts & Humanities)
Stefanie Postula (Physical Science/Engineering)

Not present:

Xiaoping Qi (Area Studies)
Erik Chapman (Special Collections)
Lucy Moynihan (Life Science)

Approve September Minutes: Approved

Liaison Reports/Updates:

Tech Services: Division meeting was cancelled. Ginger Schutz is retiring, and Sam Lechowicz will be leaving November 8th. An internal search for the Head of ACS (currently MJ Han) will be conducted soon. An internal search for the Head of CMS (currently Mary Laskowski) will also be conducted soon.

CPS: Nothing to report.

Arts & Humanities: Division met. Had a visit from Cherie regarding electronic subscriptions.

Administration: Nothing to report.

Physical Science: Nothing to report.

Social Science: Nothing to report.

Special Collections/Area Studies/Life Sciences: No liaison present

Office of Development & Training Advisory Committee (ODTAC) Update: Melanie has recently joined ODTAC and will provide periodic updates on topics of interest to staff:

· As a reminder, ODTAC is a 9-member committee with representation across all major, permanent employee groups. The committee’s focus is on identifying and prioritizing training and development opportunities of value to Library employees and advising on strategies, policies, and technologies that enable workplace learning to be more effective.
· Recent topics have been:
1. Advising on a new pilot Library Professional Development series that ODT (Jake MacGregor and Zoe Revell) ran over the summer. This in-person 5-part series involved 24 employees from 14 units attending 1-hour workshops on creating focus, building positive habits, running effective meetings, etc., which had positive feedback. Jake and Zoe are working on how to virtualize these sessions and pilot again in spring.
2. Identifying topics for mini videos being created by Library IT that explain how to do common and important things in Outlook and Teams (such as reserving conference rooms, sharing calendars, etc.). These are for any employee but likely most helpful to new employees.
3. Reviewing onboarding and exit interview surveys to improve the usefulness of the questions and the information collected.
· Jake and Zoe also shared some updates about general training being developed. They have partnered with other campus trainers to begin offering 2-day Crucial Conversations training, starting in November, and are planning the 5th annual cohort of Advancement-Library-Foundation (ALF) Supervisor Skills training in the spring. Zoe continues to do GREAT Customer Service training and DISC Communication workshops by request of unit heads/supervisors and based on availability.
· Additionally, ODT helps with logistics for other large training being held in the library. For example, Tim Newman is setting up CPR/AED/Narcon/Stop the Bleed training for unit contacts this fall. Zoe is also reviewing feedback from the most recent GA orientation held at the beginning of the semester with Sara Holder.

AC Meeting Update: Nothing to report, as October meeting was canceled.

EC Meeting Update: Next meeting will be held on October 28th.

Budgeting Civil Service Conference Funds: 
· Dulcie met with Kim Johnson in the Business Office regarding funds.
· We have $1,800 of Robert Howerton funds available. These are not renewed each year so once they have been spent, they are gone, unless there is fundraising done to replenish them again.
· We have “Paula Kaufman” funds available that continue to accrue yearly. We need to use these funds first, perhaps for extra attendees for ALA, ILA, Reaching Forward, etc. for a few years? When these funds are used, we are obligated to announce a “thank you” via libnews and host a Brown Bag session after the conference for the attendees to share what they learned.
· There will be a new funds request process coming in spring; instead of funding requests being sent to/approved by the Dean directly, they will instead go through the Library Budget Group. We typically are given $5,200 for ALA and another conference of our choosing. FY25 funds have already been approved; the new process will start for FY26 funding.


Membership/Bylaws Discussion: We are still discussing potential changes to our bylaws, including whether membership should still be tied to divisions or not. Melanie will look into the feasibility of a change like this and once we have more information, we will talk about the bylaw changes again.

Civil Service and Academic Freedom Discussion: We have received a lot of information from Claire about the current campus discussion around academic freedom protections. We still have questions about what this means for traditional civil service staff; Mel will see if someone from the campus senate can summarize the discussion as well as describe specifically how it pertains to civil service staff.

Additional Items?:
· Received feedback from someone who has attended all the conferences we have offered. Their opinion is the regular Reaching Forward was better than Reaching Forward South and that ILA was better than regular Reaching Forward. The one thing she would recommend is if staff are attending only one day of ILA, make sure they have looked at the schedule carefully to ensure they are choosing a day that will have the most things they want to see. We will take this into consideration when choosing which conferences to fund in the future.
· The union is still looking for someone from Group H employees to join the bargaining team.
· People are encouraged to submit nominations for the Outstanding Civil Service Award!
· With Sam leaving, Melanie will fill in as Vice-Chair in her place. Stefanie has graciously agreed to take over the minute taking.


We won’t have a November meeting, due to the Thanksgiving break. Our next scheduled meeting will be December 12, from 2:30-3:30 pm, both in-person (room 225b) and online via Teams. 
